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Question No. 1 

Witness:  Stuart A. Wilson / Counsel 

Q-1. Refer to the Companies’ response to AG DR 1-3(c).  Provide the responses to the 
referenced RFP. 

A-1. Response (December 17, 2019)

The Commission’s scope in an IRP proceeding is limited to the processes used in the IRP 
by the utility to prepare the resource assessment and adequacy under review. The 
Commission's role under 807 KAR 5:058 is limited to addressing procedural issues and 
not substantive issues.  As discussed on page 5-6 of Volume I of the IRP, the Companies 
evaluate all market available alternatives before committing to a particular course of action. 
The adequacy of the Companies’ evaluation of the market alternatives is considered in 
connection with a request for a certificate of public convenience and necessity and not in 
the course of reviewing the Companies’ processes for load forecasting and resource 
assessment.  The IRP under review in this case was filed on October 19, 2018 and does not 
reference this RFP or rely upon it for any of the least-cost, most reasonable options 
considered in the 2018 resource planning process. 

As indicated in the response to AG 1-3 (c) the Companies’ anticipate a filing in January 
2020 that will commit to particular course of action based upon the results of RFP.  
Negotiations associated with the anticipated particular course of action are on-going and 
not yet complete. Disclosure even with confidential protection can possibly impair the 
Companies’ negotiations at this time.  The Companies will supplement this response at that 
time. 

A-1. Supplemental Response (June 17, 2020) 

The Companies received and evaluated responses from 16 companies. 

The information requested is confidential and is being provided under seal pursuant to a 
petition for confidential protection. 


